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The Honorable Kevin Mullin
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Dear Assemblymember Mullin:

We are writing to respectfully express our opposition to AB 45, which would
require CalRecycle to adopt one or more model ordinances for comprehensive
household hazardous waste (HHW) programs, authorize local jurisdictions to
adopt one of the model ordinances, and revise the definition of HHW to include
pharmaceutical waste and home-generated sharps waste.

Local jurisdictions have historically been authorized to develop and implement
HHW collection, recycling, and educational programs which reflect local needs.
AB 45 would instead create a one-size-fits-all approach which may not reflect local
conditions and would do little to support efforts to reduce HHW generation.

AB 45 would discourage and undermine efforts by local governments to implement
extended producer responsibility (EPR) programs for uniquely problematic wastes,
such as HHW, pharmaceutical waste, and sharps waste. Many jurisdictions in
California have adopted pharmaceutical take-back ordinances, and our Board is
considering the adoption of a pharmaceutical and sharps waste EPR ordinance, in
which manufacturers would provide safe, convenient and sustainably financed
take-back programs for their products at the end of their useful life.

AB 45 does not provide a source of funding to sustainably collect and process
waste, and limits the industry’s role in managing HHW to outreach only, which is
contrary to Los Angeles County’s support for EPR policies that place shared
responsibility for end-of-life product management on all entities involved in a
product chain, including producers.
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Further, redefining HHW to include pharmaceutical waste is problematic since
HHW is prohibited from being disposed with trash or recyclables and jurisdictions
do not have the resources to prevent pharmaceutical waste from entering the
waste stream.

For these reasons, the County of Los Angeles opposes AS 45. We respectfully
urge you to instead consider an EPR approach to managing HHW rather than
creating a significant and unfunded mandate that requires local jurisdictions to be
responsible for managing these wastes.

Sincerely,

/JdL L%1%;
HILDA L. SOLIS
Chair of the Board
Supervisor, First District

Supervisor, Third District

MARK RlDLEY-T[P’AAS
Supervisor, Second District

MICHAEL D. ANTONOVICH
Supervisor, Fifth District
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